[Letterhead]

Senator Mark R. Warner
United States Senator for Virginia
459A Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510
[Senator Jim Webb

United States Senator for Virginia

248 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510]
Dear Senator Warner [Webb]:

______ sponsors an employee stock ownership plan, or ESOP, in the Commonwealth of Virginia.  Our ESOP makes employees of ____ beneficial owners of our stock.

As a privately-held company, not traded on a public stock exchange, _____ is required by federal law to have a qualified, independent valuation consultant establish the value of the employees’ shares in the ESOP each year by a business appraisal.

We learned that on October 22, 2010, the Department of Labor issued a proposed regulation to reverse a 34 year-old policy, honored by both Republican and Democratic Administrations, that would automatically make any appraiser of ESOP shares a fiduciary to our ESOP. (Current law clearly makes the trustee a fiduciary and company personnel with powers over the ESOP fiduciaries.)

In response to protests about the DOL proposed regulation, which will negatively impact _____, Senators Ayotte, Snowe, Collins, Brown, and Landrieu have introduced S. 1232 to modify the definition of fiduciary under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 to exclude appraisers of employee stock ownership plans.

If the DOL proposal becomes a final regulation, the cost of establishing and maintaining an ESOP will increase.  If the valuation provider is a fiduciary, she or he will have to purchase fiduciary insurance and many will withdraw from providing valuation services to an ESOP company like _____, and be subject to aggressive, needless lawsuits.

We do not write to protect the valuation profession; we write to protect our ESOP, and our employee owners.  S. 1232 will protect employee ownership at ______.

If the DOL proposal becomes effective, it would diminish our profits, which means lower share value for employee owners, and thus less retirement savings.  It would increase the cost of transactions for the company, should we wish to expand by acquiring a non-ESOP company.

The biggest concern is the DOL proposal makes all private ESOP companies, both our trustees and company fiduciaries, sitting ducks for lawsuits.  It’s these lawsuits—very few lawsuits by plaintiffs’ lawyers result in a judgment against the ESOP company, but the cost of defending a lawsuit is prohibitive—that make the DOL proposal so disconcerting.

Candidly, the DOL proposal will cause a reassessment of whether successful ESOP programs should continue.

S. 1232 is in sync 100% with 35 years of Congressional endorsement for employee ownership and ESOPs.

We respectfully ask that you co-sponsor S. 1232.

The DOL needs to wake up to the fact that private company ESOPs have tremendous positive records of creating jobs that are locally controlled in high performing companies as stated by the DOL in the 1990s. ESOPs are good for employees, companies, our community, and the national economy.








Sincerely,
